MINUTES OF MEETING OF JUDICIARY & LAW ENFORCEMENT COMMITTEE

November 7, 2018
KCAB 2ND FLOOR COUNTY BOARD COMMITTEE ROOM

Members Present:
Boyd Frederick, Jeff Wamboldt, David Celebre, Monica Yuhas, Zach Rodriguez, YIG Mackey Vandixhorn, YIG Maria Grenyo
Others Present:
Chief Deputy Marc Levin, Nancy Otis, Gabe Nudo
Meeting Called to Order:
6:00 p.m. by Chairman Boyd Frederick
Citizen Comments: 
 
6:01:  None

Supervisor Comments:
6:01:  None
Chairman Comments:
6:01:  None
Approval of the Minutes from October 9, 2018:


Motion by:  Rodriguez
Seconded by:  Yuhas

Approved:  unanimously

Memo from the Kenosha County Sheriff’s Department:
1) Report for Recognizing Federal Inmate Housing Revenue Earned to Modify Expenditure Budgets

Motion by:  Wamboldt
Seconded by:  Rodriguez

Approved:  unanimously


6:02 Chief Deputy Levin reported an anticipated surplus from Federal Inmate Housing Revenue, that will be used to shore up expenses within the budget.  This is based on 2018 Budget Policy Resolution #1 that was passed in November 2017.  The actual year-to-date average of federal inmates, through September 2018, has been 242 per day.  In 2018, our daily allotment planned was 212.  The Sheriff’s Department anticipates that they will maintain the 242 per day through the rest of the year.  This will bring revenue earned to $6,546,600.  The adopted budget was $5,846,600, thus giving a surplus of $700,000.  They plan to utilize this revenue surplus to shore up expenses within the Personnel, Contractual Services, and Supplies appropriations, detailed in the Budget Modification document.  A copy of the budget modification notice was supplied.  This authorizes the Sheriff to use surplus federal inmate housing revenue to increase various expenditure budgets.  The Sheriff must report the details of the revenue/expenditure modifications to the Judiciary and Law Enforcement and Finance and Administration committees.  The Memo supplied fulfills the reporting requirement.  Chairman Frederick asked if the budget modification will then go before the Finance committee and then the full Board.  Nancy Otis advised that it will not go before the full board, it just needs to be reported to Judiciary & Law and then Finance. Supv. Celebre asked if in 2019 a surplus is created by the schedule change, where will that surplus get moved to.  Levin stated that if the department has any shortfalls relating to the budget, the surplus would first go to those categories. Per Otis, any surplus revenue would be used for items such as inmate pharmaceuticals.  At the close of the year any surplus will go to the General Fund.  Celebre asked if all surplus would go to the General Fund. Otis stated that if through the course of the year something did come up, a Resolution would be presented to the Board to use surplus funds for other items. Celebre inquired if the surplus would be limited to the moving money around between the categories listed on the modification form.  Otis replied yes, between the categories of the general budget.  Celebre inquired if it was accurate to say that they currently have a $700,000 surplus and are looking to potentially save additional money with the schedule change.  Levin replied that sounded fair.
Any Other Business Allowed by Law:
6:10  Chairman Frederick advised the committee, in the near future, the Sheriff will be presenting a Resolution regarding K9 money distribution.
Meeting Adjourned:                               
6:11 on motion by Rodriguez; seconded by Yuhas.
Respectfully Submitted,

Michelle Hicks
